
FRIDAY 28th FEBRUARY 2025 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to a new half-term, and hasn’t it been lovely to see a bit of 
sunshine this week!  
 

Staff Updates 

This week, we are delighted to welcome Mrs Murphy back from maternity 
leave!  She will be teaching Phonics and Spanish to different classes, as well 
as leading some intervention work in school. 

Sadly, Miss McCann has decided not to return to work after maternity leave.  
We’re sorry to be saying goodbye as she’s been working here for many years 
and has always been a wonderful support for the children.  Hopefully, she’ll 
be back in the future! 

After-school communications 

Please note that the school office closes at 4pm.  After this time, the office is 

not staffed and we will not be able to respond to any telephone enquiries. 

If your child is in Afterschool Care, there is now a phone number that you can 

ring ONLY in case of emergency e.g. to alert us that someone else will be 

collecting your child.  The number is 07795570876 

Afterschool Care will now be available until 5:45pm.  Please collect promptly 

at this time as late pick-ups will incur a charge. 
 

Best wishes for a lovely weekend, Miss Clements (Miss CB!) 



 

Come and meet  

Lenny the Lion! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GIRLS’ FOOTBALL DAY 

Friday 7th March 

We’re looking forward to offering fun football sessions to all our girls so 

please remember to send them into school in their PE kits. 

Thanks you to Mrs Rees and Ms McCormick for organising! 

 

And here’s a picture for inspiration! 

 



There's under a week to go to World Book Day and we have a very creative competition 

running. We want you to turn a wooden spoon into your favourite book character! We 

have wooden spoons available from the school office or you can use your own from 

home but be sure to start thinking about your marvellous creations. There will be a 

book given as a prize to the winner of each class and their spoon will be displayed in our 

school library for all to see. I know it might be tempting to bring in your spoons earlier, 

but please wait until World Book Day to show your chosen character. 
 

Alongside bringing in their wooden spoon characters, we invite the children to come to 

school in their pyjamas in order to encourage the joy of reading at bedtime.  



We Need You to be a Parent Governor 

You may have seen an email from school asking for Parent 

Governors.  We have two vacancies to join our friendly 

governing board, who meet once every 6 weeks to hear about 

school developments, ask questions and offer suggestions.  

There are documents to read, and it is a commitment but it’s 

very rewarding and interesting.  If you’d like a chat to find out 

more, please pop into school or give me a ring.  



This month, at Knotty Ash Primary School we’ve extended our partnership 

with Zero Food Waste.  We are now hosting events in the school hall on a 

Saturday and Sunday evening.   

Bags of food need to be booked in advance (see below for how to do this.)  It’s 

not a food bank; it’s saving food from landfill :)   

 

We are really pleased to be able to 

help with this good cause, but rest 

assured we are also working hard to 

make sure the school site is safe and 

there is minimal disruption to the 

local community.  



Nursery 

 

This week we started a new topic on Exploring Space We are so excited to have our new 
space station, Space rocket and space small world areas to play in ! We read the story 
Whatever Next by Jill Murphy and acted out the story in class and in continuous 
provision. We thought about what we would take to space with us if we went up in a 
space rocket. We learned some space vocabulary with Miss Gloria in BSL too.  

We have been thinking about the properties of 3D shapes in maths . Mrs Davies was 
trying to build towers with cones and cylinders - we helped her to find some better 
shapes to build with.  

We revised all the RWI sounds we have learned so far and we had fun with Fred doing 
some Fred talk action games. 

In PE we practised throwing ,catching and balancing bean bags and we played some 
parachute games .  



Reception 

Reception have had a fabulous first week back. They have been enjoying our new play 
dough and pirate areas! We have even had a secret visitor in our class who has been 
leaving chests, maps and notes! We had to set off on a hunt to find the key to open 
the chest! They followed the map and found the key to unlock lots of sparkly 
treasure!  

In math's the children have been looking at weight and finding out all about heavier 
and lighter. 

We have enjoyed reading 'The Tiger Who Came to Tea' for our Are You Really Reading 
topic. 



Year 1 

Year 1 have had a brilliant first week back in school. We've finished our unit in Maths of 
place value up to 20. In English, the children have learnt about exclamation marks and 
used them in their writing this week. They made their own, That's not my... book 
showing what they've learnt which they really enjoyed. The children learnt about 
Wangari Maathai learning about this difference she made to the environment. In PE, 
we've began a new unit on gymnastics. They practised different jumps in PE this week, 
showing determination to master the skill. What a great first week we've had in Year 1! 



Year 2 

It's been really enjoyable this week to welcome all of the children back into our classroom 
after a week-long rest. As ever, I am tremendously proud of the childrens' growing maturity 
- highlighted in their wonderful attitude to getting back down to some real work after a nice 
spell at home with their family. In Maths, our understanding of division through grouping 
continues to develop and in English we've learned how to use a comma to separate various 
items within a list. We've used a wonderful book called 'The Barnabus Project' which is 
filled with beautiful illustrations as well as an amazing story, purely for enjoyment as well 
as to practice some grammar and punctuation elements. The focus for this term is 
'Exploration', so the children are going to be studying some very intrepid figures - from 
both the distant past and more recent times. We'll be looking at issues around safety when 
exploring, to thinking about what a good explorer should pack in their bag to keep 
themselves fed, warm and merry on an arduous trek! We'll also be looking at the 
geographical elements: studying the poles and the Equator, the five oceans and the seven 
continents. It will be a busy term as ever! 



Year 3 

We have had a great first week back at school albeit a short one. The children have loved 
learning about calligrams while revisiting nouns, verbs and adjectives in English. A few of 
them  really impressed us when they used these in their water aid work during an 
Inclusive Curriculum lesson. They have also been editing their River poems and writing 
them into their Showcase Writing books. There has also been quite a stir made by Mrs 
Keggin's introduction of a Presentation Prize. These will be handed to a worthy winner 
each Friday complete with a squishy star. The children are encouraged to have neat 
handwriting and to set their work out correctly. In Maths we have begun the topic of 
length and are measuring things in metres, centimetres and millimetres. Any practice the 
children can get at home with a ruler or measuring tape will be brilliant. 



Year 4 

Year 4 have had a busy first week back after the half term break. We enjoyed settling 
back into school on Tuesday morning doing a research task on The River Ganges. This 
linked nicely with both our Geography and Religion learning. The class looked at the 
significance of The River Ganges in Hinduism and where it is located in the world.  

In English we have created our own calligrams based on our favourite foods and animals. 
The class also published their river poems in their showcase write books and they are 
looking fabulous!!! 

After a double maths morning on Wednesday looking at multiplication we celebrated 
our hard work with some team building games using the parachute outside in the sun! It 
was a blast and the whole class were rewarded with star of the day for all their fantastic 
work!  



Year 5 

Although short, it has been a nice week. We have been able to pick up where we left off. 

We edited our Irena Sendler biographies to a high standard with our 

partners.  Furthermore, we also created a booklet that we will write our wonderful 

biographies into. They are so creative! In Maths, we enjoyed discovering how to compare 

fractions in more detail by using common denominators. We also continued sewing our 

blood bags and are really looking forward to getting them perfectly finished. 



Year 6 

 

Year 6 have got straight back into the flow of learning after the half term and have been 
working really hard ! In maths, we have been getting stuck into the topic of decimals: 
rounding, multiplying and dividing. In English, we have finished our WW2 poems inspired 
my the Warsaw Ghetto and have created some lovely vivid descriptions! A highlight of 
the week was also taking part in creative workshops on Wednesday with the Dovecote 
Dreamkeeping Society. They spent the afternoon exploring surrealist art and brought the 
dreams of local people to life through art and soundscapes. Excitingly, their work will 
also be part an exhibition coming to Dovecot soon! The year 6 girls also did really well 
representing the school in the girl's football tournament on Wednesday.  



DRB 1 

It may have been a short week, but it certainly has been a busy one! 

We all came back into school full of energy and ready to share our 
holiday news with our friends.   We also began our new book: 

  

EYFS started learning the new vocabulary linked to the first pages of the story and KS1 
children were introduced to prepositions IN, ON and UNDER.  We are looking forward to 
exploring this text over the next couple of weeks. 

We had lots of fun in Maths each day and enjoyed either refreshing our counting skills or 
taking part in an exciting  ‘addition challenge.’   We all loved joining our friends for fun and 
games in our PE lessons – it’s great to be back and taking the next steps in our learning 
journeys. 



DRB 2 

It’s been wonderful to welcome Junior DRB back to school this week, with everyone 
returning refreshed and ready to dive into their work! And what a busy week it’s been! 

In maths, we’ve been exploring seasons and months, learning how to order the months 
of the year and understanding which months belong to which season. The children have 
been doing a great job remembering the sequence, using key events as memory aids. For 
example, they’ve linked Mother’s Day in March, back-to-school in September, and 
Bonfire Night in November to help them recall the months. Additionally, we’ve focused 
on number recognition and partitioning, where the children have shown great progress. 
It’s been rewarding to see how hard they’ve worked and how much they’ve learned 
throughout the week. 

In English, we’ve enjoyed reading the children’s recounts of their half-term adventures. It 
seems like everyone had a fantastic break, with activities ranging from discovering new 
books to enjoying crazy golf, two cinema trips, and meals out. It’s been a week full of 
learning and growth, and we can’t wait to see what the rest of the term holds! 



 Congratulations to Year 5! 

Every child should be in school every day,  

unless they are too ill.  

Whole school attendance this week  94.0% 

Class attendance winners Year 5  97.4% 

Class Attendance 

Reception 91.4% 

Year 1 91.1% 

Year 2 93.9% 

Year 3 93.2% 

Year 4 95.2% 

Year 5 97.4% 

Year 6 96.0% 
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Leadership Team 

Miss Clements Headteacher 

Mr England  Deputy Headteacher & SENDCo 

Ms Sweeney  Head of Deaf Resource Base 

Mrs O’Hanlon Forest School and Mental Health Lead 

Mrs Carson  School Business Manager 

 

Teachers 

Mrs Davies  Nursery 

Mrs England  Reception 

Mrs Nugent  Year 1 

Mr Houghton Year 2 

Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Year 3 

Miss Kerr Year 4 

Mr Hall  Year 5 

Miss Hunter  Year 6 

Mrs Woods  DRB 1 

Mrs Rigg   DRB 2 



 

17th—21st February  HALF TERM 

Monday 24th February INSET DAY (school closed to pupils) 

Monday 3rd March  Y5&Y6 trip to Imperial War Museum 

Wednesday 5th March Lydiate Learning Trust launch—after   

       school event for families 

Thursday 6th March  World Book Day 

Friday 4th April   End of term 

 

Term dates for this year and next year are available on the school 

website: 

School Term Dates and Inset Days – Knotty Ash Primary School  

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

SUMMER TERM ENDS ON FRIDAY 18TH JULY. 

Not Tuesday 22nd July as previously advised. 

https://knottyashprimaryschool.co.uk/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/


The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool  

You will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Summer break, all of which are free and include a 
meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023/  

 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fsummer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7Cfa610ad4fa6e4b4ca31d08db68308f15%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C




 

60 kids' lunchbox recipes | BBC Good Food  

School packed lunch inspiration | BBC Good Food  

Healthy packed lunches - British Nutrition Foundation  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed-lunch-inspiration
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/putting-it-into-practice/make-healthier-choices/healthy-packed-lunches/


  Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school or nursery when they're unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at 
GOV.UK. These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know 
that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or 

head lice, let their teacher know. 

Other illnesses  Follow this advice for other illnesses: 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off 
school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. 

This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a  cold sore. 

Encourage them not to touch the blister or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. 

Get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well enough, they 
can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're 
feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough, there’s no need to keep them off  school. 
Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice but tie hair back. 
You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. 
Keep them off school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment. 
Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels and cups . 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. 
It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious 
for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash ap-
pears, they're no longer infectious. 

But let the school or teacher know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they 
should stay at home until it goes away. 

A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. 

Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/

